Public Document Pack



NEIGHBOURHOOD COMMITTEE (S2) - ORTONS WITH HAMPTON

THURSDAY 8 MARCH 2012 7.35 PM

St Botolph's C.of E. Primary School, Oundle Road, Peterborough, PE2 7EA

This Neighbourhood Committee will be preceded by a **Ward Forum at 6.00pm**. This will be a chance for you to talk to your Ward Councillor about any issues affecting the area. This will be followed by a **Neighbourhood Panel from 6.30-7.30pm**, to voice your concerns to police and partners and agree the priorities for action over the next three months.

This Neighbourhood Committee meeting will also include a display relating to planned National Grid works on Oundle Road commencing in March 2012.

AGENDA

1.	Apologies for absence	Chairman
	To receive any apologies from members unable to attend the meeting	
2.	Declarations of interest	Chairman
	Members to declare any personal/personal prejudicial interests in any items on this agenda	
3.	Minutes from the previous meeting	Chairman
	Approve the minutes of the meeting held on 13 December 2011	1-8
4.	Issues arising from previous meeting	Neighbourhood Manager
5.	Youth Forum	Jenny
	Presentation from the Youth Forum on the Urban Sports Park project in Hampton	Humphreys

6.

Updates on Matters of Interest Relevant to the Committee

a) City Centre Calendar of Events 2012

An opportunity to hear about the number of events planned in the city and how communities can get involved.

Presentation by Stuart Hamilton Resilience Services Manager

b) Enterprise Peterborough Streetcare Model

A presentation outlining the service provided by Enterprise Peterborough to manage the city's waste, cleansing and landscaping operations.

Presentation by Andy Turner Parks, Trees and Open Space Manager Enterprise Peterborough

All

7. Open Session

An opportunity for any member of the public, elected and co-opted members of the Neighbourhood Committee to raise anything that affects your area and to suggest items for future meetings

8. Next Meeting

The next meeting will be confirmed following Full Council in May.

Committee Members:

Councillors:

Orton Waterville: Cllr S Allen (Chairman); Cllr G Elsey; Cllr J Stokes
Orton with Hampton: Cllr N North (Vice Chair); Cllr S Scott; Cllr D Seaton
Orton Longueville: Cllr G Casov, Cllr L Goodwin, Cllr B Winslade

Orton Longueville: Cllr G Casey, Cllr J Goodwin, Cllr P Winslade

For enquiries about your Neighbourhood Council or about this meeting please contact:

Neighbourhood Manager: Lisa Emmanuel on 01733 863788

E-mail: lisa.emmanuel@peterborough.gov.uk

Democratic Services: Karen S Dunleavy on 01733 452233

E-mail: karen.dunleavy@peterborough.gov.uk

All members of the public in ORTON LONGUEVILLE, ORTON WATERVILLE AND ORTON WITH HAMPTON WARDS are invited to attend a meeting of the ORTONS WITH HAMPTON NEIGHBOURHOOD COMMITTEE

(Area South 2) on 8 March 2012 at 7.30 pm

at

St Botolph's C.of E. Primary School, Oundle Road, Peterborough, PE2 7EA STANDING INVITATIONS

NAME	REPRESENTING
Lynn Betteridge	Cambridgeshire Fire & Rescue
Inspector Andy Bartlett	Cambridgeshire Police
Javed Ahmed	Children's Services
Maureen Lazaretti	Cross Keys Homes
Drag Crnomarkovic	NHS Peterborough
Sarah Shuttlewood	NHS Peterborough
Gary Goose	Safer Peterborough Partnership
Michael Chambers	Orton Waterville Parish Council
Chris Stratton	Orton Longueville
David Warne	Herlington Community Association
Sally Stewart	Goldhay Community Centre
Julian Webb	Hampton Community & Sports
	Association
Diane Bell	Parish Councillor
Nick Devenish	Hampton Vicar
Gill Young	Hampton Women's Institute
Linda Guise	Orton Wistow Community Centre
Vijay Patel	Chair Hampton Parish Council
	Lakeside Residents Association
Michael Keogh	Orton Wistow Community Association
John Hucklesby	Orton Waterville Village Hall
	Management Committee
Owen Jones	The Hamptons Community
	Association



Public Document Pack



ORTONS WITH HAMPTON NEIGHBOURHOOD COMMITTEE (AREA SOUTH 2)

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 13 DECEMBER 2011 AT 7.00 PM AT, HAMPTON VALE COMMUNITY CENTRE, WESTLAKE AVENUE, HAMPTON VALE

Members Present:

Orton with Hampton Councillors Scott, and Seaton

Orton Longueville Councillors Casey

Orton Waterville Councillors Allen (as Chairman) and Stokes

Officers Present:

Leonnie McCarthy Social Inclusion Manager, Neighbourhoods, PCC

Simon Machen Head of Planning, Transport and Engineering Services, PCC Barry Kirk Infrastructure Planning & Delivery Group Manager, PCC

Jez Tuttle Highway Control, Senior Engineer, PCC

Javed Ahmed Locality Manager, PCC

Gary Goose Community Safety Strategic Manager, PCC

Jenny Wright Assistant Road Safety Officer, PCC

Gavin Wade Neighbourhood Environment Enforcement Officer, PCC

Amanda Rose Media & Communications Officer, PCC

Karen S Dunleavy Governance Officer, PCC

Also in Attendance:

Krissie Moore Family Action

Christine Graham Peterborough Neighbourhood Champions
Chass Ryan Long Term Conditions Commissioning Manager

Karen Oldale Hydrotherapy Pool User

Three members of the public attended including young people from the Youth Forum and representatives of Hampton Parish Council, Orton Waterville Parish Council, Urban Sports Crew and Hampton FC Charter Standard Club.

	ITEM	DISCUSSION AND ACTIONS	ACTION
1.	Apologies	Apologies were received from Councillors Goodwin, Winslade, North and Elsey.	
2.	Declarations of Interest	There were no declarations of interest.	
3.	Minutes from the previous meeting	The minutes of the meeting held on 27 September 2011 were approved as a true and accurate record.	

4.	Issues arising from previous meeting	No issues were raised.	
5.	Youth Forum	Members received a presentation from the Youth Forum on the project to create a new Skate Park in Hampton.	
		The following key points were highlighted:	
		 Potential sites for the skate park - James Pond, Eagle Way, Flats Facing the college and Clayburn Road Park; 	
		 Estimated cost for the project was £100,000; 	
		 Members' involvement to raise further funding for the Skate Park project; and 	
		 Petition with 200 signatures was presented to the Council meeting on 7 December. 	
		Action Agreed	
		It was agreed that location maps would be provided of the proposed sites, which had been identified.	
			LE
6.	Updates on Matters of Interest Relevant to the	Neighbourhood Champion Scheme	
	Committee	The Neighbourhood Committee received a presentation on the Peterborough Neighbourhood Champions (PNC) scheme. The Committee was advised that the scheme would introduce voluntary community support through PNC members to tackle a wide range of issues within the area.	
		The following key points were highlighted:	
		 Encouragement of a group of residents to become part of the scheme; 	
		 Reduce crime, support victims of anti social behaviour and hate crimes; 	
		Reducing the fear of crime;	
		 Empower people and communities to make a difference; and 	
		Campaigning for change.	

The Committee was also informed that the Neighbourhood Champions would operate via a constituted management committee, which would adhere to a full range of governance policies.

The Committee was advised on how to become a member of the PNC voluntary scheme. The Committee was also informed that all interested candidates would be required to complete an application form, provide two references, complete a confidential declaration form and receive a Criminal Records Bureau check.

Full training on the Peterborough Neighbourhood Champion policies and skills in order to support the community would be provided to all successful candidates.

Comments and responses to questions included:

- Advertisements for volunteers for the PNC scheme would appear on various websites such as Opportunity Peterborough, Peterborough City Council, Facebook and Twitter;
- Briefings would be held with the Police and other partner agencies. Any issues that had been raised through the PNC scheme would be shared with partners; and
- PNC members would receive training sessions over a four week period. Once the training had been received, PNC members would start working on community cases. PNC members would also receive a further sessions over a three week period as part of the second phase of becoming a PNC volunteer.

Hydrotherapy Pool

The Neighbourhood Committee received a presentation regarding the benefits of the use of the Hydrotherapy pool, by users suffering from various medical conditions.

The following key points within the presentation were highlighted:

- The pool was opened in March 2011;
- Funding was received from the Community Leadership Fund;
- A range of service users at the pool;
- 96% of users showed improvements with health;
- To date there had been over 700 users to the pool by patients with long term conditions such as cancer, junior arthritis, cerebral palsy and strokes;
- 35,000 people live in Peterborough with a disability
- Need to GP referrals to use the Hydrotherapy Pool as part of a patients treatment programme to ensure sustainability; and
- A business case had been submitted to NHS Peterborough to support, maintain and sustain the up keep of the hydrotherapy pool.

Comments and responses to questions included:

- Concern over the loss of the Hydrotherapy Pool following the closure of the old Peterborough District Hospital. Currently there were only seven hospitals in the country that had the facility;
- Additional funding and community assistance in promoting the use of the hydrotherapy pool, to get General Practitioners (GP's) to approve the commissioning process and the use of the pool was welcome; and
- GPs were being approached by users to promote the use of the pool. In a recent GPs' Cluster meeting, doctors had shown an interest in commissioning the use of the hydrotherapy pool. A business case was to be completed in order to receive further support from GPs' referrals for the use of the facility.

Parking in Hampton

The Committee received a presentation on the parking measures being introduced to address parking issues at Hampton Hargate and Hampton Vale shops, along with progress on the Clayburn Road junction.

The following key points within the presentation were highlighted:

- A parking regulation order had been introduced on Hargate Way;
- Consultation was underway for Hargate Way and submissions had been received from the public;
- Parking improvements to be made in Hargate Way, which was to be introduced in February 2012, following consultation:
- Hampton Vale, installed double yellow lines and give way markings;
- Claybourne Road junction scheduled for opening in January 2012;
- Work on the signals and signage for Claybourne Road junction was ongoing.

Comments and responses to questions included:

- Parking on the pavements was causing damage;
- Until the roads in Hampton were formally adopted by the Council as part of the highway infrastructure, Parish Councils were being asked to encourage the community to take ownership of the parking issues and to abide by the rules. The Council and O&H Hampton were currently reviewing the design issues and would provide an improvement plan. A meeting was scheduled for the beginning of 2012 to discuss the layout issues and discuss possible solutions.
- The introduction of yellow lines for Hampton was agreed at the recent Parish Council Liaison meeting. The Parish Council was working together with Peterborough City Council to encourage the adoption of the parking measures introduced.
- A consultation was to take place in 2012, to review the parking issues for Orton Longueville.

	Action Agreed	
	Transport and Engineering to investigate if no over night parking signs could be installed in the Hampton Vale car park.	SM
7. Open Session	An opportunity for any member of the public, elected and co- opted members of the Neighbourhood Committee to raise anything that affects your area and to suggest items for future meetings.	
	Hampton Vale Shop Fronts	
	The issue of shops clearing rubbish from the front of their premises was raised	
	Action Agreed	
	Investigate what enforcement powers the Council would regarding shops that do not keep the front of their shops clear of rubbish. Feedback to be provided to Hampton Parish Council.	LE/SM/JW/GW
8. Next Meeting	The Chairman advised that the next meeting of the Ortons with Hampton Neighbourhood Committee would take place on 8 March 2011 at the Main Hall, St Botolphs Primary School.	

Meeting closed at 8.10pm

ACTIONS

DATE	ACTION	WHO AND WHEN?	STATUS
13 December 2011	Hampton Vale Car Park		
	Transport and Engineering Services to investigate a vehicle that had been present in the Hampton Vale car park for the three weeks and had not moved.	Simon Machen	
	Transport and Engineering to investigate if no over night parking signs could be installed in the Hampton Vale car park.	Simon Machen/Jenny Wright/Gavin Wade	
13 December 2011	Hampton Vale Shop Fronts Investigate what powers the Council would enforce on shops that do not keep the front of their shops clear of rubbish. Feedback to be provided to Hampton Parish Council	Jenny Wright/Gavin Wade/ Lisa Emanuel	
13 December 2011	Skate Park	Lisa Emanuel	
	A copy of the map which identifies the proposed locations of the skate park.		

This page is intentionally left blank